

Lisa Anthony called the March 5, 2020 Senior Commission meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

Members present: Kitty Greenwood, Bernice Brown, Ruth Schwab and Mike Vallone

Guest: Elli Song, Congressman Quigley's Office

The minutes of the February 6, 2020 meeting were reviewed by the members. Motion by Bernice Brown, seconded by Mike Vallone to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried and the minutes were accepted.

St. Vincent DePaul Report: We have given out money for a \$290 water bill, rent and medicine. We have seen a lot of people who have come in needing food. Food supply is good, received food from the Rosemont food show.

American Legion Report: March 20th the Legion will host a St. Patrick's Day party. The pancake breakfast will be on March 22nd.

Relay for Life report by Kitty Greenwood & Bernie Brown: The relay will be in July 17, 2020. You can go to the website to sign up for the relay. The kick off was held on Tuesday, March 3rd. Heidi Gonzalez from the cancer society will be running the relay this year.

Ruth Schwab: no report

Lisa reminded the members about the Blood Drive on March 6th.

Elli Song discussed the New Secure Act. If you turn 70-1/2 after 12/2019 you can defer your minimum distribution to 72. Also discussed the new Medicare Advantage Plan.

The Senior Commission meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Anthony